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       COMMISSIONERS GENERAL SESSION 

October 21, 2013 

 

Present at the meeting were   Brenda K. Benner-Chairman   

Commissioners:    Stephen C. Naylor-Vice-Chairman 

Paul L. Rudy Jr.- Secretary 

William R. Bunt-Solicitor 

      Kathy Burkholder-Chief Clerk    

 

Present from the Press:   None. 

     

Present from the Public:  Constable- Clark Steele, Constable- Keegan Jones, Constable-Brian Webster, 

Constable-Mike Ward, Constable-Timothy Moench, Wendy Welfley  

 

Commissioner Benner opened the meeting at 10:00 AM on October 21, 2013 with the Pledge to the Flag and a 

moment of silence.   

 

Public Comment: Five constables attended the Commissioners meeting requesting access to the 911 radio  

system.  The safety of the officers is their main concern.  They would like this access when they are doing  

transports or when they feel they are in a dangerous situation.  At one time the constables were included on the  

radio system.  The Commissioners will have a discussion with the 911 Director and will contact the constables  

with a decision. 

  

Commissioner Rudy made a motion to approve the minutes of October 14, 2013. Commissioner Benner 

seconded the motion.  Motion carried.   Commissioner Naylor abstained because of his absence. 

 

Commissioner Naylor made a motion to approve the warrant list for the week of October 21, 2013, in the 

amount of $240,804.70. Commissioner Rudy seconded the motion.  Motion carried.   

 

Commissioner Naylor made a motion to adopt Resolution 2013-15.  Commissioner Rudy seconded the motion.   

Motion carried.  Resolution 2013-15 hereby proclaims that November is “Record Your Veterans Discharge  

Month” in Perry County and urges all veterans to record their discharge documents free of charge in the Perry  

County Recorder of Deeds office, which is located in the Courthouse.   

 

Employee Status: 

Commissioner Naylor made a motion to accept the letter of resignation from Patricia Crane, Case Aide, 

effective October 18, 2013. Commissioner Rudy seconded the motion.  Motion carried.   

 

Commissioner Naylor made a motion to accept the letter of resignation from Robert Diehl, part time 911 

dispatcher, effective October 16, 2013. Commissioner Rudy seconded the motion.  Motion carried.   

 

Approval was received from the State regarding the hiring of Karen Sheriff as the new Director for the Office of 

Aging.  She will start on November 4, 2013. 

 

Solicitors Report- Nothing that required action. 

 

Public Comments:  On October 28, 2013, a public hearing will be held at 10:00 a.m. regarding 2011 CDBG 

budget modifications. 

 

Commissioner Rudy made a motion to adjourn at 10:15.  Commissioner Benner seconded the motion.  Motion 

carried.   

 

_______________________________   ______________________________ 

Kathy Burkholder, Chief Clerk    Paul Rudy Jr., Secretary 


